
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held: 26th November 2012

Present:
Kettering Borough Councillors


Councillor Scott Edwards (Chair)


The Deputy Mayor, Councillor Keli Watts


Councillor Linda Adams


Councillor David Bishop (Rural Forum Representative)


Councillor Mike Brown


Councillor Lloyd Bunday


Councillor Maggie Don


Councillor Michelle George


Councillor Jenny Henson


Councillor Christopher Lamb


Councillor Shirley Lynch


Councillor Ellie Manns


Councillor Paul Marks


Councillor Mike Tebbutt (A6 Towns Forum Representative)


Northamptonshire County Councillors


Councillor Bob Civil (Ise Division)


Councillor Carolyn Maxted (Grange Division)


Representatives of Member Organisations


Myra Bale (Kettering Privae Hire and Taxi Association) –


    Deputy Chair


Mick Scrimshaw


Kamal Paul


Paul Ansell


Also Present


Zoe Robinson (Northamptonshire Association of Youth Clubs)


Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive)


Paul Thomas (Kettering Borough Council)


Alex Jelley (Kettering Borough Council)


Simon Richardson (Kettering Borough Council)


Anne Ireson (Forum Administrator)

12.KTF.23
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Steve Bellamy, Maurice Bayes, Jonathan West, Paul Corazzo, Philip Hollobone, Duncan Bain, Terry Freer and Mary Malin (Kettering Borough Council), Councillors Bill Parker and Larry Henson (Northamptonshire County Council) and Neil Imrie (Northants Fire and Rescue Service).
12.KTF.25
MINUTES

RESOLVED

that the minutes of the meeting of the meeting of the Kettering Town Forum held on 17th September 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.KTF.24
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


Councillor Ellie Manns declared a personal interest in Item 7 as a Trustee of Keystone Escape.

12.EX.25
REPORTS OF THE FORUM'S REPRESENTATIVES ON THE A6 TOWNS FORUM AND THE RURAL FORUM


Councillor Bishop reported that the Rural Forum had received a presentation on the Site Specific Proposals Local Development Document in relation to the rural area, which had been useful and well-received.  


The Rural Forum had also expressed enthusiasm for the summer events held on the Market Place, but had felt that posters or other material should be placed in the windows of empty shop units in the town centre. There had also been a discussion on Town and Parish Council funding at the meeting.

Consultation material was now being sent to the Chair of Parish Councils as well as the Clerk, as Parish Councils tended to meet infrequently.


There was no report from the A6 Towns Forum.

12.KTF.26
POLICING ISSUES AND STATISTICS


As there was no Police representative present at the meeting, the Crime statistics included in the agenda were noted without comment.

12.KTF.27
SUITE 16 UPDATE 


A presentation was given by Paul Thomas of Kettering Borough Council.

It was noted that early reports from Prezzo reported very good trade from the new Market Place Restaurant building.  Occupancy rates in Kettering Town Centre were also 3% higher than the national average.

An update was given on Public Realm Phase 4 projects, including a summary of events for the Christmas period.  Proposals for the next phase now included provision for an outdoor seating area at the bottom of Dryland Street which would be a shared seating space for Bewitched and Costa Coffee.

Discussions continued to be held with the letting agents for the second Market Place Unit.

A request was made to reconsider access arrangements at the bottom of Crispin Place, particularly for emergency vehicles. It was agreed that this would be looked at.

Members of the Forum expressed concern that the Mosquito device in the area of the Market Place was still in operation, and it was noted that discussions with the owner of the device were ongoing.  It was noted that people were still parking on the Market Place.

Discussion was held on various aspects of Kettering Town Centre regeneration and Members praised the progress that was being made. It was felt that some areas would benefit from better signage, particularly in respect of access to town centre premises.  The issue of noise was also raised, particularly in the vicinity of the Market Place between the hours of approximately 1.00 am to 1.30 am.

Members raised the question of regulation of neon and other signage in the town centre during night time hours. It was agreed that this would be investigated.

The work of the Street Pastors in Kettering Town Centre was commended and noted.

12.KTF.28

YOUTH DEVELOPMENT AND FUNDING

Zoe Robinson of Northamptonshire Association of Youth Clubs attended the meeting and addressed the Forum on the subject of youth development and funding.  It was noted that Naj Mistry was the Kettering Area Youth Worker and could be contacted via the Association's website.

The NAYC helped to support young peoples' groups in Northamptonshire. Support was given to existing groups as well as identifying the need for start-up of new groups.

It was noted that a small start-up grant was available to help new initiatives come to fruition.  Each area had different needs, but all depended on volunteers, availability of premises and a youth worker.

Zoe Robinson was thanked for her attendance.

12.KTF.29
SITE SPECIFIC PROPOSALS: KETTERING TOWN – RESPONSES TO CONSULTATION
A presentation was given by Simon Richardson of Kettering Borough Council. It was noted that consultation on the proposals had taken place between 12th March and 21st May 2012.  2,124 comments had been received from 482 consultees.

The responses had been considered by the Planning Policy Committee at its meetings on 4th and 13th September 2012.  The Joint Core Strategy consultation would take place during the summer of 2013.

During discussion members commented on the following issues:-

· Members considered that the proximity of Bishop Stopford School to the Fire Station in Headlands, Kettering, coupled with the associated parking problems in the area, could have serious implications for access by emergency services.

· The provision of Affordable Housing and the role of the private sector

· The need to bring derelict and sub-standard homes up to a good standard for letting

12.KTF.30
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS


The following items were suggested for future agendas:-

· Street Lighting in Kettering, particularly in the area of schools

· Kettering General Hospital

· Street Pastors

· CCTV priorities and improvements to evidential quality

· Police and Crime Commissioner

· Roundabouts Northampton Road/Northfield Avenue and traffic management in the area of Bowling Green Road/St Mary's Road/London Road

The following items had been carried over from previous meetings:-

· Draft Budget/HRA Business Plan

· Promoting Wider Attendance at Town Forum Meetings

· Consultation on Changes at Kettering General Hospital

· Wicksteed Park

12.KTF.31
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting was scheduled to take place on 4th February 2013.

 (The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.15  pm)

Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)

AI

Kettering Town Forum No. 

26.11.12


